Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

Meeting Summary

August 10, 2005

Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair, Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair, Jennifer Horney, Secretary, Debbie Hepp, Treasurer, Erica Rothman, Louise Stone, Janet Kagan, Elizabeth Taylor, Bibb Latane, Pam Pease, Kate Flory, Executive Director, Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator

Absent: Ann Kendall, Lowell Roberts, Mary Ellen Goyer 

I. Call to Order
Robinson called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II. Announcements

Robinson welcomed new members to the commission. Two openings remain and applications are always accepted by the Town. Commissioners were asked to encourage application by those they feel would like to serve.

UNC’s Otolaryngology Department is seeking support of an “animal scramble” exhibit throughout the Triangle. More updates will be provided in the future.

Flory announced that the Chapel Hill Chamber of Commerce 2006 brochure will feature public art projects.

Flory announced that CHPAC had been invited to participate in FestiFall, to be held on October 2, 2005 in downtown Chapel Hill.

III. Approval of Minutes from June 2005
The minutes from the June 2005 CHPAC meeting were approved.

IV. Treasurer’s Report

Hepp reported that the CHPAC ended the fiscal year with a balance of $6621.24.

V. Budget Update

Hepp reported that CHPAC had not yet received it distribution of funds for the first quarter from the Town

VI. CHPAC Operating Procedures
Cohen presented a draft of the proposed operating procedures for CHPAC which will replace the Commissioner job descriptions. Input was received from members on the draft.
VII. New Notebooks

Flory distributed new notebooks and updated materials to commissioners.
VIII. FY 05-06 Committee Assignments

Flory distributed committee assignments for 2005-06.
IX. Contextual Plan

Kagan presented a review of the role of the Public Art Contextual Plan in the Town’s Comprehensive Plan. Town funds have been received to fund the development of the contextual plan by a master planning consultant. In addition, grant funds from the NC Arts Council and the National Endowment for the Arts have been applied for. After review of the Request for Proposals (RFP), a motion was made to approve the RFP. The motion was seconded and the motion carried without dissent.
X. Committee Action Items

There were no committee action items.
XI. Public Art Flash

Flory presented a selection of bus shelters from across the US.
XII. New Business

There was no new business.

XIII. Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 6:55pm.
